
 

December 23 of 2016 there was an e-mail Board Members General Meeting, which lasted three 

days and concluded on the 26th, with the following decision, among others: 

 

Victoria Cano is elected as OFAA President by a unanimous vote of all the present Board 

Members at the e-mail meeting: 

-Harald Schole 

-Mohamed Elmasry 

-Tero Annanolli 

-María Luisa Branduardi 

-Eugenio Novikoff 

-Awang Damit 

-Victoria Cano 

 

Micky García del Rio and Tania Antoshina had technical difficulties to answer during the e-mail 

Board Members meeting, but both of them also confirmed later the support to Victoria Cano. 

 

Words from Victoria Cano: 

 

"Dear members, 

 

Thank you very much for your votes and support. 

 

A new phase starts and with the help of all it will be a phase of team work, participation and 

realization of projects which will help visualize the artistic work of the artists of OFAA and the 

communication of its foundational spirit in the whole World. 

 

In 2017 we will celebrate the Annual General Meeting, where the post of President will be 

incorporated for its general vote. 

 

Alejandro Agustín will be Assistant to the President of OFAA. 

 

We are going to start working (and me in the first place) for the next International Art OFAA 

projects. 

 

I am very grateful for all your support and confidence, and I remain at your total disposal. 

 

Thank you very much”. 

 

Signed:  President of Board. 

              Victoria Cano Pérez.  

 


